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FISCAL SUMMARY

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON GENERAL REVENUE FUND

FUND AFFECTED FY 2007 FY 2008 FY 2009

Total Estimated 
Net Effect on 
General Revenue
Fund $0 $0 $0

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON OTHER STATE FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2007 FY 2008 FY 2009

Total Estimated 
Net Effect on Other
State Funds $0 $0 $0

Numbers within parentheses: ( ) indicate costs or losses.
This fiscal note contains 4 pages.
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ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON FEDERAL FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2007 FY 2008 FY 2009

Total Estimated
Net Effect on All
Federal Funds $0 $0 $0

ESTIMATED NET EFFECT ON LOCAL FUNDS

FUND AFFECTED FY 2007 FY 2008 FY 2009

Local Government $0 $0 $0

FISCAL ANALYSIS

ASSUMPTION

Officials from the Boone County Sheriff’s Department state their sex offender registry
currently has 182 persons listed.  Officials assume they would require minimally a full page ad in
each of two local newspapers.  The Columbia Missourian would charge $1,789.20 for this ad for
one day.  The Columbia Daily Tribune would charge $1,921.50 for this ad for one day.  This
totals $3,710.70 for both ads for one day.  Since their registry and all required information is
posted on their website, it is not likely the Boone County Sheriff’s Department would choose to
publish this in the newspapers unless mandated by law.

Officials from the St. Louis Metropolitan Police Department assume the legislation is
permissive and would not have a fiscal impact on their department.

Oversight assumes local law enforcement agencies would experience a cost of publishing the
sex offender information in the newspaper, should they choose to do so.  However, Oversight has
shown no fiscal impact because the language in the proposal is permissive.
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FISCAL IMPACT - State Government FY 2007
(10 Mo.)

FY 2008 FY 2009

$0 $0 $0

FISCAL IMPACT - Local Government FY 2007
(10 Mo.)

FY 2008 FY 2009

$0 $0 $0

FISCAL IMPACT - Small Business

No direct fiscal impact to small businesses would be expected as a result of this proposal.

DESCRIPTION

The proposed legislation allows the chief law enforcement officer of any county or St. Louis City
to publish sex offender registration information about offenders residing in the county or
St. Louis City in a newspaper during National Crime Victims’ Week, as designated by the U.S.
Department of Justice.  The published information can only include the name and address of the
offender, a photograph, and the crime for which the offender must register.

This legislation is not federally mandated, would not duplicate any other program and would not
require additional capital improvements or rental space.

SOURCES OF INFORMATION

Boone County Sheriff’s Department
St. Louis Metropolitan Police Department
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NOT RESPONDING

Greene County Sheriff’s Department
Jackson County Sheriff’s Department
St. Louis County Police Department

Mickey Wilson, CPA
Director
January 20, 2006


